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Publications of ESBC 
 

 

Journal of the Entomological Society of British 
Columbia   

  
The Journal of the Entomological Society of B.C. is published 
annually. Papers for the Journal need not have been presented at 
meetings of the Society, nor is it mandatory, although preferable, 
that authors be members of the Society.  The chief condition for 
publication is that the paper has some regional origin, interest or 
application.  Line drawings or photographs as candidates for the 
cover are also accepted.  Contributions should conform to the 
standards outlined in the Journal and the Website 
(http://www.sfu.ca/biology/ESBC/), and should be sent to the Editor, 
Dr. Dezene Huber, University of Northern British Columbia, Prince 
George, 250-960-5119, email: huber@unbc.ca 
 
The deadline for submissions to be included in the 2011 issue is 
September 1, 2011.   

  

 

 

 

Boreus    
 
Boreus, the Newsletter of the Society is published in June and 
December.  It contains entomological news, comments, reports, 
reviews and notices of meetings and other events.  While 
emphasizing the Society's affairs, Boreus provides members with a 
forum for their views and news of British Columbia entomology, as 
well as informal articles, notes regarding research projects, and 
anything else that may be of interest to entomologists.  Please send 
correspondence concerning Boreus to the co-editors Jennifer 
Heron (Jennifer.Heron@gov.bc.ca) and Jeremy deWaard 
(Jeremy.deWaard@gmail.com), or the new dedicated Boreus email 
account (editorboreus@gmail.com).   
  
The deadline for submissions to be included in the December issue 
is November 15, 2011.  
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Membership 
 

 
Membership of the Entomological Society of B.C. is available to anyone interested in entomology.  
Annual dues are Can$20.00 (regular member) or Can$10.00 (student member).  Members receive 
the Journal, Boreus and Occasional Papers (the latter published intermittently). 
 
Inquiries concerning membership and back issues should be sent to the Treasurer, Dr. Lorraine 
Maclauchlan, B.C. Ministry of Forests, 515 Columbia Street, Kamloops, B.C., Canada V2C 2T7; tel 
250 828-4179; fax 250 828-4154; e-mail: Lorraine.Maclauchlan@gov.bc.ca 
 
Cover Sketch: Boreus elegans (Mecoptera: Boreidae); one of the more conspicuous snow 
scorpionflies in B.C.  Larvae and flightless adults live in, and feed on, moss and clubmoss.  Adults 
appear in the fall and are active on snow on warm winter days.  Credit Ward Strong and Robert A. 
Cannings. 
 
Cover Photographs: Photographs by Jennifer Heron. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A few (thousand) springtails (Podura aquatica), photograph by Kevin Buxton. 



 

 

7 

7 

June 2011  

 

 

Society Business 
 

 

Announcement and call for papers for ESBC Annual General Meeting 2011 
 

Mark your calendars! The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of ESBC will be held in Abbotsford, BC on Friday 

October 14
th
 and Saturday October 15

th
 2011.  Contributed papers will be presented at the AGM on October 14

th
 

at the University of the Fraser Valley, 33844 King Road, Abbotsford, BC.  A symposium and tour (tentative 

topic: Invasion Biology) will occur on October 15
th 

also in Abbotsford (location to be determined). 

 

We are seeking oral presentations for the AGM.  Contributions are welcome from members of ESBC, students 

and other interested entomologists.  Please encourage your students to submit papers - Cash prizes will be 

awarded for best BSc, MSc & PhD student presentations.  Oral presentations will be scheduled for 15 minutes 

each including time for questions.   

 

If you are interested in presenting at the ESBC AGM, please send a title and short abstract (50 words or less) 

via email to Rob McGregor at mcgregorr@douglas.bc.ca by September 14, 2011. 

 

 

Call for nominations for the ESBC Executive 
 

Nominations are sought for election to the ESBC Executive at our AGM on October 14, 2011.  At this yearôs 

AGM, we will require nominations for President-elect, Treasurer and two Directors.  Please submit nominations 

to Rob McGregor, ESBC President and Chair of the Nominations Committee by September 1, 2011. 

 

 

Big changes at JESBC 
 

We are delighted to announce that Dezene Huber of UNBC has accepted the position of Editor of the Journal of 

the Entomological Society of British Columbia.  Many thanks are due to Hugh Barclay for his excellent work as 

Editor over the last three years.  Hugh will remain as Assistant Editor of JESBC.   

 

We have also established a new and improved Editorial Board for the journal that includes returning and new 

members:  Rob Cannings, Lorraine Maclauchlan, Bob Lalonde, Steve Perlman, Lee Humble and Rob McGregor 

will sit on the Editorial Board for 2011.   

 

The Editors and Editorial Board and the ESBC Executive are currently in the process of restructuring the 

journal.  Effective immediately, submissions to JESBC will be accepted continuously throughout the year for a 

planned online delivery format.  Please send your papers to the Editor, Dezene Huber, at huber@unbc.ca . 

 

mailto:mcgregorr@douglas.bc.ca
mailto:huber@unbc.ca


 

 

8 

8 

Volume 31 (1)  

 
 

Student Affairs  
 

DǊŀŘǳŀǘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜ 
 

Chandra Moffat 
Graduate Student Director, ESBC 
 
Happy summer everyone!  Whether you are out in the field, in the 
lab or just working away at your computer I hope you are enjoying 
some sunny weather and the long days!  I am spending my first 
summer working indoors in a long time.  It feels strange to watch the 
days tick by and have the year not marked by the start of the field 
season! Instead, I am marking time by the progress of my garden 
(and of my thesis of course)!   
 
I hope to see lots of undergraduate and graduate students attend 
and present at the Annual General Meeting of the ESBC this fall, so 
make sure you submit an abstract!  I have exciting news to 
announce... at the Spring Executive Meeting of the ESBC, the 
Executive unanimously voted to create a new undergraduate prize for the best undergraduate talk 
given at the AGM! This is in addition to the MSc and PhD prizes awarded, so now students at all 
levels have the chance to compete for an award!  Please see the scholarship and award information 
here in Boreus for more details.  

 
Joint Annual Meeting of the Entomological Society of Canada (ESC) and the Acadian Entomological 
Society  

If you are planning on or thinking of attending the national meeting this year, the meeting will be held 
in Halifax from 6 to 9 November 2011. The deadline to apply for the ESC Ed Becker Conference 
Travel Award, the abstract submission deadline for the Presidentôs Prize Competitions, and the 
application/abstract submission deadline for the Graduate Student Symposium are all 1 August 2011.  
All of the information about the meeting can be found at http://www.acadianes.ca/2011jam/  and more 
information on awards offered by the ESC can be found at http://www.esc-sec.ca/studentawards.html. 
Thatôs all I have for now ï please feel free to contact me anytime! 
 
- Chandra 
chandra.moffat@gmail.com 

 

 

http://www.acadianes.ca/2011jam/
http://www.esc-sec.ca/studentawards.html
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Entomological Society of British Columbia 
Student Scholarships and Awards 2011 

 
 
Student Oral Presentation Awards 
 
The Entomological Society of British Columbia announces the annual Student Oral Presentation 
Awards for the 2011 Annual General Meeting (AGM).  This year, awards will be made for the best 
student oral presentations in BSc, MSc and PhD categories.  For consideration, students must be 
registered at a post-secondary institution and at the AGM.  Cash prizes will be awarded at the AGM. 
 
 
Graduate Student Scholarship Competition 
 
The Entomological Society of British Columbia announces the annual Graduate Student Scholarship 
competition. Two $400 scholarships (one M.Sc., one Ph.D.) are awarded each year at the Annual 
General Meeting. Scholarships must be used to defray costs (including travel) incurred by graduate 
students for participation in conferences other than the ESBC AGM. 
 
For consideration, applicants must be graduate students and ESBC members in good standing, and 
must submit a single PDF file containing:  
 
Å Name and location of conference to be attended 
Å Title and abstract of research to be presented 
Å Current CV 
 
Abstracts should be submitted double spaced, in 12 point font, and with a maximum of 200 words 
(based on processor electronic word count). Applications will be judged on the basis of scientific 
importance, quality of the application, and qualifications of the applicant. 
 
Applications should be sent to the ESBC Secretary, Leo Rankin, at Leo.Rankin@gov.bc.ca. Deadline 
for receipt of applications for 2011 Scholarships is 16 September 2011.  

 

mailto:Leo.Rankin@gov.bc.ca
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Announcements 

 
Spencer Entomological Collection Photo Gallery now online! 

 

 

 
Two and a half years of fabulous images, shot by Don Griffiths at the Beaty Biodiversity Museum, are 

now online.  Link is below: 
 

http://www.biodiversity.ubc.ca/entomology_photos/ 
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5TH Whistler BioBlitz 

Alpha Lake Park 
August 6-7

th
, 2011 

 

Calling all entomologists! Whistler BioBlitz is fast approaching and weôre always looking for more scientists knowledgeable 
about arthropods. Over 40 scientists from a wide variety of specialties are already confirmed, and the only thing lacking is 
more entomologists! 
 

It wonôt surprise ESBC members that insects remain the least known species group in Whistler. Last year we made big 
strides thanks to additions from specialists like Claudia and Darren Copley, Robb Bennett, James Miskelly, Jordan 
Rosenfeld, Christine Olsen, Mike Toochin, Dennis Knopp and Rick and Libby Avis. As a result of their efforts, more than 
100 new species were documented for the first time in Whistler. 
 

This year weôd like to focus even more on invertebrates, and insects in particular, so weôd like to send a special invitation 
to all ESBCers. We want you to come and will do everything possible to make it happen. We supply accommodation at 
the Legends Hotel, some meals (mostly pizza), and a snappy t-shirt. 
 

Fun is our organizing principle. Weôll again be at the south (Creekside) end of town, which allows lots of opportunities for 
participants to kibitz with each other. As in past years, the event includes: 

¶ Arrival Friday night with beer and pizza reception 

¶ Official BioBlitz count from noon to noon Saturday/Sunday 

¶ Surveys in wetland, forested, and alpine areas 

¶ Public event Saturday evening, outside if weather permits 

¶ Announcement of final tally at noon on Sunday, followed by more pizza. 
 

We hope you can join us! For more information or to confirm your attendance, please contact Bob Brett 
(bob@snowlineresearch.ca; 604-932-8900). For updates see: www.whistlerbioblitz.ca. 

mailto:bob@snowlineresearch.ca
http://www.whistlerbioblitz.ca/

